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Introduction 

To write a history about a Lodge we need to go back in time.  

Lodges just don’t form overnight; they evolve over a period of time.  
  
We should therefore go back to the 1920’s when Freemasonry was a strong part of the 
Garston community. Several Lodges met in the area and their minutes show they had been 
using pubs, hotels or community rooms to hold their meetings for considerable time. 

The Brethren of these Lodges, especially those of the Lodge of Harmony No 220, decided 
that the time was right to have their own Masonic Hall and on the 21st May 1924, the 
Provincial Grand Master of West Lancashire, W.Bro John Hearn Burrell laid the foundation 
stone of our Temple, here in Island Road South, Garston, Liverpool. 
Then there were 4200 Lodges under the United Grand Lodge of England. 
We know that this was a very successful achievement because the Hall flourished so much 
that by the 1960’s it was almost to its full capacity, mainly of local Lodges. 

                                                                   Masonic Hall Gaston circa 1946 

! !  
Foundation stone being laid on the 21st May 1924 by the R.W.Prov.G.M Bro John Hewin Burell PGD 
W.Bro L.C.Bailey PGD Dept.P.G.M. and W.Bro A.Rushton PGD. Lord Mayor of Liverpool 

In the mid 60’s there were 8000 Lodges under the United Grand Lodge of England. There 
was a devastating fire at the Liverpool Masonic Hall, Hope Street, on the13th October 1968 
which resulted in several Lodges becoming temporary homeless. 



Garston Masonic Hall came to some of these Lodges assistance and these Lodges 
moved here. Some found that this venue suited them and never went back to Hope 
Street, so the Hall was now home to a maximum number of Lodges and was 
attracting new Masons from a wider area than previous. Several changes took place 
as time went on but the fabric of the building was constant. 
For a considerable time the hall was under the chairmanship Of W.Bro Vince 
Pheonix who was not one for change. In the late 1980’s it went under the 
chairmanship of W.Bro Norman Long, who sadly passed away to The Grand Lodge 
Above, recently on the 16th March 2016. During his time the Hall modernised its 
image and the Lodges flourished, even though the signs that some Lodges where 
struggling, had appeared.   

New Lodges were being consecrated and in April 1989 a warrant was issued for The 
Sure and Steadfast Lodge No 9326 to meet at the Liverpool Masonic Hall, Hope 
Street. 

This got a number of Garston Masons thinking on why can’t have a new Lodge here 
in Garston Masonic Hall.  

The country was slowly recovering from the 1980’s period of turmoil and recession, 
and changes were in the air. The large retail shops had just defied the trading laws 
and opened their shop on Sundays. 
Russia had finally lost its grip on all the counties around its boarders with the fall of 
the Berlin Wall and The Warsaw Pact had been dissolved. 
All these controversies in the World did not deter these determined Masons in 
Garston to explore the possibility of a new Lodge and the rest is history. 

As the present day Lodge Secretary, I have endeavoured to produce a booklet to 
celebrate the Lodge’s first 25 years of existence as a souvenir to mark the occasion. 
This would not have been possible but for the excellent and meticulous records 
made and kept by W.Bro Alan Johnson, the Lodge Secretary for the first 6 years, 
who is still an active member and mentor in Freemasonry and the Lodge today. 

W.Bro David Charles Jones P.Pr.J.G.W. 
Secretary, Garston Lodge of Installed Masters No 9403.   



The Garston Lodge of Installed Masters No 9403 

Brief history of the Lodge’s first 25 years 

Early Interest in forming a New Lodge 

The creation of this new Lodge was originally stimulated by a group of Masonic 
friends, from various Lodges throughout the Provinces of West Lancashire and 
Cheshire. 

These Masons met regular at either Craft Lodges or Side Degrees meeting at 
Garston Masonic Hall. 

In total there were members from 29 Lodges showing an interest in a new Lodge. 

These Masons also met fairly regularly, to socialise, on a Saturday afternoon in the 
south Liverpool area 

These meetings were held in the back room of W.Bro Richie Palmer’s shop at 350 
Smithdown Road, Wavertree, Liverpool.  
The room had been converted into a comfortable lounge with ample hospitality 
facilities for all to enjoy. 

Masonry both local and generally was the common topic of conversation. 

In due time and with the interest in the numbers involved, it was suggested that it 
might be possible to form a new Lodge. However, discreet enquiries revealed that 
due to falling numbers amongst some of the older established Lodges, this was not 
possible. 
  
The matter remained dormant but regularly mentioned especially when a new Lodge 
was consecrated in Hope Street in 1989 



That year, some of these friends were discussing Masonic matters in the lounge of 
Garston Masonic Hall with members of the Lodge of Harmony No 220. 

A member of that group casually mentioned that there was no Past Masters Lodge in 
the Liverpool area. Coincidently all of these friends were Past Masters of Lodges and 
the idea was born. 

It was decided to do a feasibility study into the formation of a Lodge of Installed 
Masters, with the Lodge of Harmony No. 220 being the sponsoring Lodge. 

Enquiries were made of all the Lodges and Side Degrees meeting at Garston 
Masonic Hall to ascertain interest. The interest was immense especially from some 
members of the Side Degrees who where Past Master of Lodges from other areas. 

Lodges meeting in both Liverpool Masonic Hall and Woolton Masonic Hall were 
informed and Past Master invited to become founder members. 

Accordingly, in August 1989, a preliminary meeting of all the prospective members 
took place at Garston Masonic Hall. A frank discussion took place and the aims and 
principals of the new Lodge agreed. 
  
W.Bro William Jones, a Senior Past Master of the Lodge of Harmony No 220, agreed 
to be the Chairman / Secretary of this new committee and diligently kept the minutes 
of the several monthly meetings that followed. Preliminary approaches were made to 
both the Provincial Office and the Officers of the Second Liverpool Group. 

These were not dismissed but received for favourable consideration 



Formation of the Garston Lodge of Installed Masters 

During this period the Brethren discussed a suitable name for the new Lodge. 

It was very quickly agreed that the new Lodge should have the name Garston and 
when agreed that it would be a Lodge of Installed Masters it was natural to call it 
“The Garston Lodge of Installed Masters” or “G.L.I.M.” in short,  
as we now are more commonly known by in South Liverpool and the Province. 

Once the name was agreed The Lodge of Harmony No 220 printed a Notice of 
Motion on their summons, dated Wednesday, 28th March 1990, that they were 
sponsoring the formation of a new Lodge to be called The Garston Lodge of Installed 
Masters to be held at Garston Masonic Hall, Liverpool L19 5NT 

      !      !  
Copy of the Lodge of Harmony No 220 Summons proposing the new Lodge on the 28th March 1990 



It was decided that as it was to meet at Garston Masonic Hall the emblem on the 
Founders Jewel would depict St Michaels, the Parish Church of Garston, being 
probably the oldest building in Garston, which its self is a very old district in 
Lancashire before it became part of Liverpool. 

Also, as far back as 1926, the Brethren of The Lodge of Harmony No 220 together 
with other Garston Freemasons attended a unique service at the Parish Church for 
the unveiling of the Memorial Board commemorating the ringing of a peal of bells by 
Freemasons of the Garston area when the new Church was consecrated 50 years 
ago. 
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St Michael’s Parish Church Garston 2016 



This beautiful Wooded Plaque is situated on the right hand wall, 
just inside the main porch at the entrance into the Church.  

It is adorned with the Masonic Square and Compasses at the top and briefly below it 
states that :- “By a band of Free and Accepted Masons to welcome the Lord Bishop 
of Liverpool, Very Worshipful Brother A.A.David D.D. Past Grand Chaplain of 
England. First Peal rung by a band of Freemasons outside London” 

The Peal was also recorded in a Peal Book which records all Peals rung by 
Freemasons which is kept in the care of the Grand Librarian, Freemasons Hall, 
Great Queens Street, London. 

It should be noted that there has been a church on this site since 1225. This was 
destroyed and replace in 1715 and finally the present Church completed in 1877 
paid for by public subscriptions and consecrated by the Bishop of Chester. 
It has always had connections with the several families that once lived at Speke Hall. 

The then Provincial Grand Master, R.W.Bro A.F.Ferris P.P.G.D., was approached and 
asked to support a Petition to Grand Lodge. After a meeting with a delegation of 
Founders, who were able to supply answers to all of his questions, it was agreed 

In November 1990, it was learnt that the Petition had been approved and that the 
number 9403 had been allocated to the new Lodge. Due to the amount of 
preparation and the availability of the Senior Officers of the Province for the occasion 
it took until December 1991 to finalise . 

The Lodge was then consecrated on Friday 6th December 1991 and its full title is :- 

 The Garston Lodge of Installed Masters No 9403 or G.L.I.M 



Consecration and Banner Ceremony 

There were 36 Founder Members with most of them present and partaking in the 
Consecration Ceremony. Unfortunately W.Bro L.F. Mansley, who was the youngest 
Founder Member, died a month prior to the Consecration. His Founder’s Jewel is 
now given to the Immediate Paster Master whilst he is in that Office for the year. 

The Garston Lodge of Installed Masters No 9403 was consecrated at The Masonic 
Hall, Hope Street, Liverpool, on Friday 6th December 1991. 

The Lodge’s permanent place of residence is the Garston Masonic Hall, Island Road 
South, Garston, Liverpool. L19 5NT. 

The Consecrating Officer was R.W. Bro K.E.Moxley Provincial Grand Master. This 
was the followed by the Installation of the Lodge’s first Worshipful Master,W.Bro 
R.W.Palmer P.Pr.A.G.Supt.of Wks ( Cheshire ) 
The Installing Master was V.W.Bro E.Houghton P.G.Swd.B. Deputy Prov. G.M. 

To celebrate the consecration the Lodge donated the sum of 
£1000.00 to Masonic Trust for Boys and Girls 1997 Festival. 

During the discussions to form the new Lodge it was agreed that the Lodge should 
have its own Banner and a design was produced acceptable to all. 

The Banner depicts St Michael’s Church, flanked by the Pillars of the Doric and 
Corinthian Order supporting the Globes Celestial and Terrestrial. Above is the name 
and number of the Lodge and below is the consecration date. 
The Banner was dedicated to the Lodge on Wednesday 13th May 1992. 
The following pages are a copy of the summons for those occasions. 
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The first 25 years 

The Lodge meets four times a year on the second Wednesday of the months of 
March, May, October and December with the Installation at the May meeting. 

The purpose of the Lodge is as printed on the first page of the Lodge By –laws:- 

“The Lodge is established to provide an opportunity for Installed and Past Masters of 
Lodges meeting at the Garston Masonic Hall and other venues in the Province of 
West Lancashire to meet and thereby continue and cement the friendship formed 
during and after their year of Mastership, to exchange ideas, promote their 
knowledge of Masonry by ways of Lectures, Talks and Demonstrations, and to 
render service to Masonry in general.” 

Over the last 25 years The Lodge has fulfilled that promise with an abundance of 
Lectures, Talks and Demonstrations, too many to quote but here are just a few to 
show the variation. 

During the summer of 1992 the Brethren, wives and friends visited the two 
Cathedrals of Liverpool and had high tea afterwards in the Anglican Cathedral. 

United Grand Lodge of England celebrated its 275 anniversary on the 10th June 
1992 and W.Bro Frank Gale P.Pr.J.G.W. attended the meeting. He then gave a 
detailed account of his visit to the Lodge at the meeting on Wednesday 10th October 
1992. 

At the December 1992 meeting W.Bro F.Bellis P.A.G.D.C. from the St Bueno Lodge 
No 6733, North Wales, temporarily took the chair and invited other Brethren to assist 
him in opening a Board of Installed Master according to the old tradition and the 
explanation of the working tools. This was enjoyed by all the Brethren present. 



At our Christmas meeting in December 1994 W.Bro Sid Benson P.J.G.D. entertained 
us on how Music and Freemasonry interacted with each other. 

Being Free and Accepted Masons we where delighted to have with us at our March 
1996 meeting a Brother who was an Operative Mason, working at the Anglican 
Cathedral, Bro Tony Baker. He brought all of his operative tools and workbench and 
showed how each tool would be used operatively rather than symbolically. 
He also showed what the operative Lewis was and how that bond between two 
stones was so strong. 

The meeting for the 12th March 1997 was called from labour to refreshment so that 
W.Bro. A.White P.Pr.J.G.D. Cheshire, could present his talk on American 
Freemasonry and their regalia. He concluded showing a Film of Grand Lodge in 
America which was narrated by W.Bro Burl Ives, a legendary American Country 
singer. 

In 2001 it was decide to have a ceremony of perambulating new joining members 
around the Lodge to introduce them to all the Officers of the Lodge and for that 
Officer to identify himself and explain his duties. This has continued to the present 
day. 

At the September meeting in 2001 W.Bro. V.Sereno P.Pr.J.G.W. gave a talk on the 
effects on Freemasonry at the Napoleonic and 1st and 2nd World Wars. 
The W.M. W.Bro D.C.MarleyP.Pr.J.G.W. at his October 2002 meeting gave a talk on 
the life and Masonic involvements of Elias Ashmole in Lodges in Warrington. 
The W.M. W.Bro D.C.Jones P.Pr.G.Supt.of Wks at his October 2007 meeting gave a 
talk on all Famous Freemasons with surnames form A to Z. 
W.Bro J.A.Stewart P.Pr.S.G.W. and W.Bro D.A.Horrocks P.Pr.J.G.W. gave a joint 
presentation on Mark Masonry at the March 2010 meeting which proved a success. 



The Lodge was privileged at the October 2011 meeting to receive W.Bro. K.Hughes, 
Grand Orator of the U.G.L.O.E. a Member of the Masonic Cornerstone Society for 
Masonic Research, as its guest. He gave an oration entitled “Initiation! What’s the 
point?”  
It generated several questions ably answered by our Orator. 
In recent years it now the policy that at every meeting, except the Installation, that 
we have some “work” to do as our business. 

W.Bro D.C.Jones P.Pr.G.Supt.of Wks at the March 2012 meeting gave a talk on all 
the American Presidents who where or are Freemasons with a short Masonic 
biography on each. 
W.Bro Paul Baines P.Pr.G.Reg at the October 2014 meeting gave an interesting 
paper entitled “ Freemasonry, its Origins. History and Designs” with reference to its 
involvement in Roman times 
Since then W.Bro W.Todhunter P.Pr.J.G.D., W.Bro J.Jackson P.Pr.G.Supt.of Wks  
and W.Bro H.O’Neill P.Pr.G.Supt.of Wks have ensured that each meeting, except the 
Christmas and Installation meeting, has Masonic Work providing the Brethren with 
interesting Masonic topical subjects that have generated a great deal of interest and 
hopefully entice more Brethren to join us. 

Our present W.M. W.Bro Malcolm McIntosh has commenced this his year, at the 
October 2016 meeting, with a shared oration with 10 other Brethren in the Lodge 
entitled, Numbers and Colours. It proved to be very effective all the Brethren present 
partaking.  

Apart from the above there was one special occasion that was unique to the Lodge 
and probably to other Lodges. The Master Elect was W.Bro W.H.Todhunter 
P.Pr.J.G.D. who was also the W.M. of South Liverpool Lodge No 2681, therefore a 
dispensation from U.G.L.O.E. was requested and granted for him to go into the Chair 
of G.L.I.M. The Installation Meeting is in May but the Master Elect, was notified that 
his long awaited heart surgery was to be carried out when he was to be Installed. 
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A Dispensation was then requested and granted from Provincial Grand Lodge for an 
emergency meeting in June for the Installation. W.Bro Todhunter, having recovered 
from his hospitalisation was Installed on the 11th June 2014 but only after the 
Secretary had to read out the Dispensation from U.G.L.O.E and then followed by the 
Dispensation from the Provincial Grand Lodge. The Representative of the 
R.W.P.G.M. that evening was W.Bro H.R.Griffiths P.J.G.D. Chairman of the Garston 
Group of Lodges, who is also a member and Past Master of the Lodge. 
A truly memorable Installation for the Lodge, probably never to witnessed again. 

It has always been the tradition since its consecration, to invite wives, partners, 
family and friends to the Christmas Meeting Festive Board. In the early days this was 
slightly frowned upon by the Province but it did not deter G.L.I.M. The evening is 
enjoyed in the true Christmas spirit with Carol singing and on some occasions the 
music is provide by Garston Parish Church campanologists using hand bells. 

General Information about the Lodge 

The Lodge’s first Worshipful Master was bestowed upon  W.Bro R.W. Palmer 
P.Pr.A.G.Supt.of Wks ( Cheshire ) by the Founder Members for his enthusiasm in the 
formation of the new Lodge. 

Since that date until recently it was the practise that the W.M. would select his 
Officers without progression and that he would draw out of a hat the name of a 
Founder Member who had not been in the Chair of this lodge before and who wished 
to be considered for the Office of W.M. for the following year. 

The Office of Treasurer, Secretary, Almoner, Charity Steward, Director of 
Ceremonies and Tyler, being static as in other Lodges.  
Continued as normally with the same Officer occupying that duty 



This practise continued up until 2007. 
The last remaining Founder Members W.Bro W.B.Jones and W.Bro D.C.Jones  
realised that they where the oldest and youngest members left, wishing to go into the 
Chair. 
The honour of being the last of the Founders Members to attain the Chair was given 
to W.Bro W.B.Jones P.Pr.S.G.W. in 2008. 

In 2009 the Senior Joining Members became eligible and they are now selected with 
the Officers now being progressive. 
Over the years the Lodge membership has remained around the 30’s but has 
dropped to the 20’s so we are having a recruitment drive for more members. 

When the Lodge was first consecrated it was expected that each Founder Member 
would remain with his Mother Lodge and even though it was not in the By-Laws it 
was also not expected that you would leave your Mother Lodge at a later date. 

Unfortunately since then a lot of Brethren have become Masonic orphans due to 
their Mother Lodge, either amalgamating with another Lodge, and the new night 
being not being suitable for them to attend, or their Mother Lodge closing down 
completely.  
This has now resulted in GLIM being their only Masonic Lodge. 
That is something that was never envisaged those 25 years ago. These Brethren are 
now able to enjoy their special anniversaries in Freemasonry amongst friends. 

To date we have celebrated the following non attached Brethren anniversaries :- 

12th March 2008, W.Bro A.G.Thomson P.Pr.J.G.D. 50 years 

14th May 2008, W.Bro J.A.Stewart P.Pr.S.G.W. 65 years 

15TH October 2009, W.Bro R.A.Williams P.Pr.J.G.W. 60 year 



In the year 2013 W.Bro S.T.Jones P.Pr.J.G.D. celebrated 50 years in Freemasonry 
but due to serious illness was unable to enjoy his celebrations that year. His Mother 
Lodge has closed therefore he is only a member of G.L.I.M.  The Garston Group 
Chairman W.Bro H.R.Griffiths, visited him at his home and presented him with his 
certificate. W.Br Jones is now recovered. 

It is customery for the  Brethren of the Lodge to always wear their full dress regalia at 
every meeting. 
The Lodge Festive Board was always a full Banquet meal. Being a Past Master 
Lodge, the membership age was initially Masons in their late 60’s, 70’and 80’s but 
the Joining Membership has rectified this problem with Masons of all ages being 
members and bringing the average down considerably. 

Every Member will have been a W.M. in another Lodge prior to joining and therefore 
will have had his Ladies Night on that occasion. For that reason the early Ladies 
Nights did not attract too much support and were unfortunately abandoned after a 
few years. Lately the Christmas Festive Board has rectified this by inviting wives, 
partners, family and friends to an excellent  Christmas feast. 

The Festive Boards at present have been reduced to the standard meal except for 
the Installation and Christmas. 
This was instigated by the Brethren in keeping the costs down and a little bit of diet 
control. At the Festive Board every effort is made to satisfy the Brethrens appetite 
both in sustenance and honouring the Charities. 

Since our existence the Lodge has supported all the Festivals gaining the maximum 
recognition for their donations and also supporting in general the West Lancashire 
Charities or more recently some local non Masonic charity. 
To date we are Patron for the Masonic Trust for Boys and Girls 
And Grand Patron of the New Masonic Samaritan Fund 2010 Festival. 



In the Masonic year 2011/2012, the Garston Group Chairman, W.Bro H.R.Griffiths 
P.A.G.D.C. was the Worshipful Master. One of his goals in his year of Office was to 
introduce the Lodge to Past Masters of other Lodges who are not members 
extending a warm welcome for them to join and enhance their Masonic Knowledge. 
His other goal was to assist the Masonic Hall in promoting itself for all types of 
Masonic and non Masonic Functions so that the future of the Hall is secure. 

The Meeting of Wednesday 14th December 2016 is to celebrate that the Lodge is 25 
years old having been consecrated on Wednesday 6th December 1991. 

The Lodge will open in due form and the business will be to celebrate the 25 years of 
its formation. The Secretary will then read out extracts of the minutes of its 
consecration and then the W.M. will conduct any other business. 

The Lodge will close in due form and the Brethren will then retire to the Festive 
Board for refreshments. 

The Festive Board will consist of the Brethren, Wives, Partners, family and friends to 
enjoy a Christmas feast with Christmas entertainment and Carol Singing. 

The theme for the evening is to give thanks for 25 years of G.L.I.M.’s existence and 
wish it good fortune in new members for the future. 

There is a lot more to be found out about the Garston Lodge of Installed Mastersand 
the best way is to become a Joining Member. 
If you wish to know more either about our Lodge or Joining the Lodge then please 
speak to any of our Members. 
Otherwise you can contact the Secretary W.Bro David C.Jones P.Pr.J.G.W on 0151 
7243278 or email daveglasfryn@yahoo.co.uk  

mailto:daveglasfryn@yahoo.co.uk


The Last Word 

The History of this Lodge would not be complete without thanks given to all the 
Brethren who were the Founders of this Lodge. 
Also the Brethren who joined the Lodge since its consecration have been the life line 
of the Lodge’s future. 
Without prejudice to any Brother who has or still is a member of the Lodge, it would 
be remiss not give special thanks to the following Founders, who have since 
ascended to the Grand Lodge above, and made the Lodge what it is today. 

W.Bro Richie Palmer, first W.M., who’s continuous determination succeeded in the 
formation of a new Lodge in Garston. 

W.Bro Bill Jones who co-ordinated all the interest and Chaired and Scribed all the 
early meetings in Garston Masonic Hall. 

W.Bro Bill Farrar who refreshed us at those meetings and raised funds so that the 
Lodge’s Charity Fund was healthy on day one.  
He also took on the duties of Lodge Almoner for several years. 

W.Bro Graham Thompson would organise social days out with the Brethren, family 
and friends to nurture harmony amongst us all. 

W.Bro Ian Ruddick, the Lodge Treasurer, who accurately envisaged the costs and 
administered our finances in the early days to provide the healthy accounts for the 
future. 

W.Bro Gordon Hill, the Director of Ceremonies, who co-ordinated all the different 
ceremonies that the different Past Masters wanted, into the present day ceremony, 

W.Bro Sid Benson, the only Grand Officer Founder Member, who simplified the Inst. 
Inner Workings Ceremony unique to the Lodge. 

All the other Founder Members played their very important part in the Lodge by 
regular attendance and encouraging new members. 
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Courtesy of W.Bro Peter McFall Founder Member 

This is the Photograph taken of the Founder Members present at the 
first Regular Meeting of the Garston Lodge of Installed Masters 

On Wednesday, 11th December 1991 
At Garston Masonic Hall. 

Happy to Meet 
Sorry to Part 

Happy to Meet Again 

Published and Printed by “Glasfryn” 


